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Faculty Senate |MINUTES
Date/Time | 9/7/2017 2:30 PM | Meeting location KSC1000B
		President
	Jon Storslee
	President Elect
	Keith Kelly
	Treasurer
	Mike Hamm
	Secretary
	Sean Petty
	Meeting Type
	Monthly



		Attendees
Jon Storslee, Mike Hamm, Sean Petty, Keith Kelly, Kevin Arps, Amy Woodbeck, Tomi Johnston, Kelly Burton, Lili Kang, Kurt Hill, Jeff Hoyt, Donna Mosher, Tricia Montgomery, Catrina Poe (Pearson Guest), Cindy Golisch (Guest), Pamela Osback, Michelle Shadburne (Guest)





Meeting Details

	Meeting Called to order by
	 Jon Storslee

	Time Called to order
	2:53 PM

	Approval of Agenda
	 Yes

	Approval of Minutes
	 Yes

	Treasurer Report
	 Report Provided



OFFicer Reports
President
Guided Pathways
Jon expressed concern that progress made towards guided pathways may lead our colleges to adopt an “assembly line” approach to education. There are still many students who are unsure of what courses they should take or direction they should move. Jon emphasized that we should refer students to counseling if they are unsure of which courses to take. Additionally, Jon also commented that guided pathways only functions if students have sufficient access to tutors, counselors, and other campus resources. 
Classified Staff
Jon conveyed his observation and concern regarding the strife from the recent class and re-comp executed by the district. Many of the classified staff in the District and PVCC have been negatively impacted by the changes recently implemented by HR. To rally the staff and bolster their morale, Jon proposed contributing $400 towards a staff luncheon to demonstrate solidarity with staff members. 


Faculty Cohesion 
Jon feels that we as faculty need a way of fostering cohesion and solidarity. He would like to see possible “brown-bag” lunches at various departments or other incentives such as polo shirts for faculty members. Some members articulated concern that polo-shirts may have an unintended consequence of isolating faculty who are not yet part of the association. Kevin suggested that faculty members gather more often in off-campus events.
Constitution Updates
The faculty senate constitution needs to be reviewed to ensure that previously discussed changes have been properly implemented.  
Too Many Committees
Kurt raised the issue that there are too many committees that faculty must contend with. The senate body decided to table the issue for a later time.
Program Reviews
There is growing concern that that the 3-year program review timeline is too frequent. Jon stated that he things we should extend 3-year review to a 5-year review. Please see action item below for vote. 
All Faculty Luncheon
The last all-faculty luncheon was an overwhelming success. Jon was very pleased with the attendance of faculty and the fact that all the $400 worth of food was consumed. Jon would like to see this kind of turnout in future faculty events.
Honoring Dr. Mosley
Jon would like to honor Dr. Mosley with a building name or emeritus.
Course Fee Changes
As of now, course fees procedures will operate as currently prescribed.

President Elect
English Department Elections
Christine has resigned her position as the English division chair and would like another person to fulfill the role. While the matter does not follow the college plan, exceptions can be made. Kevin suggested that we revisit the college plan and address issues surrounding chair elections. Keith also emphasized that folks who are considering taking on intense leadership positions such as chair, are made aware of the scope of responsibility and demand such positions place on a member. Of the last four chair elections, none of them have been conducted within October.
VPAA and VPSA Hiring Committees
There is a possibility that the VPAA and VPSA hiring committee may become the same body. There will be a national search to fill the VPAA positions. One of the issues complicating hiring is the deficit in full-time college presidents. Kevin has expressed concern that one team hiring both positions could create a conflict of interest or undue burden on the hiring team. 

Special Guests
	Michelle Shadburne and Cindy Golisch
Michelle and Cindy were invited to the meeting to inform the faculty senate of the upcoming 30-year    celebration. Michelle mentioned that she would like us to reach out and contact past retirees and have them attend the event. Cindy is working with Denise Estefan to put together an assignment that addresses the impact and positive influence that PVCC has had on the community. Additionally, they are hosting a community breakfast in November and have requested that members of the senate reach-out to our non-profit contacts and encourage them to attend.
	Catrina Poe (Pearson)
Catrina came by to discuss digital products that Pearson offers. Catrina stated that many of our students may not need a physical book and may benefit from a reduced-cost e-text solution.

Treasurer
Report provided.
Secretary
Meeting minutes are provided.

Action Items
Motion to all for flexibility in division chair elections
This motion would allow departments/divisions to have more flexibility in how they conduct chair elections.
	Motioned By:
	Seconded by
	YAY
	NAY

	Sean Petty
	Jeff Hoyt
	All Present
	None



Motion to amend the constitution to accommodate out-of-cycle chair elections

	Motioned By:
	Seconded by
	YAY
	NAY

	Kurt Hill
	Sean Petty
	All Present
	None



Motion to extend program reviews from three years to five years
	Motioned By:
	Seconded by
	YAY
	NAY

	Jon Storslee
	Kurt Hill
	All Present
	None




Motion to spend $400 to host a support luncheon for classified staff
	Motioned By:
	Seconded by
	YAY
	NAY

	Donna
	Mike Hamm
	All Present
	None



Meeting Conclusion
Meeting Adjourned

	Motion to Adjourn
	Motion Seconded
	Time

	Kurt Hill
	Mike Hamm
	4:43 PM
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